Town of Bartlett
Office of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, November 10, 2020
Meeting via Zoom

Attendees: Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman Vicki Garland, Selectman August Vincent
Meeting opened at 2:32 p.m.

Chairman Chandler and Selectman Vincent attended the meeting in person. Selectman
Garland attended via Zoom.

Selectman Garland came to Town Hall on Thursday 11/12/2020 in the morning to sign
checks, letters and building permits. Chairman Chandler and Selectman Vincent signed items
throughout the meeting.

Bartlett Recreation Director, Annette Libby, asked for guidance regarding the annual
Christmas Tree Lighting and arrival of Santa at Gazebo Park on Sunday, December 6, 2020.
Director Libby will come up with a plan and let the selectmen know.

Director Libby had a request to place boulders with anchors in the park to support the
Christmas Tree. Chairman Chandler and Selectman Garland did not favor this option. The
Recreation Dept will look at other options while the ground is still soft.

Director Libby also requested that the large dip/divot in the park be looked at in the future.

Kevin McEnaney asked for an update regarding the town auditor and discussed the possible
penalties for not having it done. Chairman Chandler is not aware of any penalties. Chairman
Chandler reminded Mr. McEnaney that the Supervisors of the Checklist are responsible for
filling the auditor position if it is not filled during the election process.

Vachon Clukay & Company has been contacted regarding the 2019 audit and not responded as
yet.

Mr. McEnaney expressed continued concerns regarding the condition of the Town Hall
building and encouraged the select board to investigate other options.

Conway Daily Sun Reporter, Daymond Steer, expressed shock at the auditor not calling the
town back and that the Supervisors of the Checklist are responsible for appointing the auditor.

Selectman Vincent made a motion at 3:10 p.m. to enter nonpublic session for discussion of a
personnel item per NH RSA 91-A:3 II (b). Selectman Garland seconded the motion. Roll call
vote GGC — yes, VLG -yes, ADV —yes.

Selectman Vincent made a motion at 4:00 p.m. to end the nonpublic session. Selectman
Garland seconded the motion. Roll call vote GGC — yes, VLG - yes, ADV — yes.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Miller
Secretary



